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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

April 21, 2020
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, April 21, 2020 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George, Aaron C. Summers and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending was Auditor Bobbie Abel; Attorney Dave Lett; Remote attendance: Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Monty Wolf, EMA; Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections; Dena Held, Purdue Educator 4-H; Travis Roush, Sheriff; Dave Welch, German American Bank; Tim Hunt, HWC; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Kevin Meyer, RAQW; Leo Padjett, Highway Superintendent; Julia Albright, Martin County Health Nurse. 
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of April 7, 2020 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers .   All in favor, motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Dave Welch, German American Bank,  provided an overview of the policy renewal.  Due to the loss in claims over the last year, standard increases in policies and a new vehicle, which was added to the policy, the cost has increased from $107,588.00 to $119,579.00.  The deductible on the policy went from $500.00 to $1,000.00.  A discussion transpired about putting the county policy out for bid before renewal next year.  The County workers compensation policy was discussed and will renew in July of this year.  A motion to renew Dave Welch as the agent of record and to renew the Liability policy was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor, motion passed.

Julia Albright, Health Nurse, stated Martin County has six cases of Covid-19 currently.  Four have been released from isolation.  Two remain in isolation at home for a few more days. 
Dave Lett, Attorney, submitted the extension of the Emergency Declaration for signature.  A motion to extend was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

Monty Wolf and Andy Ringwald, EMA, informed the Commissioners that a rough draft of the emergency contact list has been submitted to them and the Fire Chiefs via email to review before finalization.   They are currently working on possible disaster relief funding.

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, informed the Commissioners that boring for Bridge 45 will begin Wednesday and that Mount Pleasant Road will be closed Thursday, April 23, 2020 for boring. Auditor Abel will let the local radio stations know.  Padgett also informed the Commissioners that $341,528.02 was received from Crane for timber for 2019.  Superintendent Padgett requested the purchase of a Robin Air Recharger.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to purchase the recharger in the amount of $3,999.99, Commissioner George seconded.  Commissioner Boyd and Commissioner George in favor motion passed.  Commissioner Summers abstained.   Commissioner George stated that the Highway mechanic can be reimbursed for certification on the recharger.

Attorney Lett, submitted the contract with FMCSA Clearing house for the Highway Department.  After reviewing the contract, Attorney Lett advised that it is a requirement for all CDL drivers.  The drivers do have to give written consent.  FMCSA Clearing House is a nationwide resource that keeps driving records and drug screens for all CDL drivers.  It does not give out personal information just states if a driver is prohibited or not prohibited from driving.  A motion to approve the FMCSA Clearing House contract was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor, motion passed.
Tim Hunt, HWC, advised that Bridge 68 is ready to bid.  The DNR permit is good until May 30, 2020.   He also informed the Commissioners that the DNR has a grant that provides for 100% funding for erosion control and stream bank stabilization and that he is going to follow up on the requirements.  Tim Hunt congratulated the County on the Community Crossings Awarded for 2020 in the amount of $989,436.00.  

Dena Held, Purdue 4-H Educator, stated they are working on the Virtual Performing Arts program. 4-H participants and non 4-H participants are welcome.  Grades 3 through 12 are encouraged to join.

Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections, advised that there is a meeting Wednesday with eSolve and the Ocra Administrators to follow up on the letter of need that was submitted for the Ocra Grant.  This first grant could potentially lead to follow up grant funding for Martin County.

Travis Roush, Sheriff, submitted Ordinance 2020-08 for approval. Attorney Lett reviewed and updated the Ordinance. Ordinance 2020-08 adopts a Martin County Sex or Violent Offender Administration Fund and Establishment of Fees to be Assessed.   It is used to maintain a registry for and to supervise  offenders living in Martin County and the collections of related fees.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner  Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor, motion passed. 
Sheriff Roush, also requested the Commissioner consider a .50 cents per hour raise for the Part Time Jail Officers.  He stated that his current budget would cover the cost of the increase through 2020.   A motion to approve the .50 cent per hour raise for the Part Time Jail Officers staying within the current budget was made, contingent on the Councils approval,  by Commissioner Boyd,  seconded by Commissioner Summers. All were in favor, motion passed.  There are currently 68 inmates, with 17 from Vigo County.

Dave Lett, Attorney, informed the Commissioners that the date was wrong for the next meeting.  He advised that the Elections have been postponed in May.  The Commissioners made a motion to hold the next Commissioner meeting on Tuesday, May 5, 2020 @ 5:30 pm.  Motion to approve the date was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor, motion passed.

Bobbie Abel, Auditor, submitted a contract for Clerk Montgomery for Hoosier Business Machines.  It is a renewal of the standard contract.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve, Commissioner Summers seconded.  All in favor, motion passed.

Auditor Abel, informed the Commissioners that the County has received $18,000.00 for the Multi-Hazard reimbursable grant, $9,000.00 of the revenue had been outstanding since late 2019.   

Important Dates:

Safety Meetings are postponed.
Next Commissioner meeting will be held via Zoom.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, May 5, 2020 at 5:30pm.  
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